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M E M O R A N D U M

TO:

Missouri Public Service Commission Official Case File,

Case No. GA-92-269, File No. 200201121, Aquila Networks - MPS

FROM:
James A. Gray, Energy – Tariffs/Rate Design

  Warren Wood      8-29-02


   Thomas R. Schwarz, Jr.   9-3-02

   Energy Department/Date 


   General Counsel’s Office/Date

SUBJECT:
Staff Recommendation on Tariff Sheets Filed to Extend a Gas Surcharge, Effective July 26, 2002.

DATE:

August 29, 2002

On June 26, 2002, Aquila Networks - MPS, a division of Aquila, Inc., (MPS or Company) of Kansas City, Missouri, filed a tariff sheet with the Missouri Public Service Commission (Commission), proposed to become effective July 26, 2002.  The filing sought approval to extend a surcharge for constructing and providing natural gas service to Smithton and Otterville, Missouri.    

The Commission Staff filed its recommendation on July 19, 2002.  The Staff stated in its recommendation that Staff had reviewed the Company’s tariff sheet filed June 26, 2002, and recommended approval.  An order approving the tariff was not issued; consequently, on July 26, 2002, the tariff went into effect on thirty (30) days notice.  

On August 15, 2002, the Commission discussed Case No. GA-92-269 in an Agenda.  Questions arose about the amount of uncollected surcharge.  On further review, the Staff recommendation incorrectly stated that $205,342 was the remaining balance of a $255,000 surcharge.  Aquila’s June 25, 2002, cover letter, stated that the remaining balance as of 5/31/02 is $147,083.65.  The incorrect amount reported in the Staff recommendation was the 8/31/97 amount of $205,342.  The Staff recommendation transposed the two amounts.  Aquila’s cover letter is attached.  

Staff contacted Aquila, and Aquila believes the additional ten (10) years will be sufficient to recover the remaining $147,083.65.  Aquila is not charging any interest on the uncollected balance.

The additional ten (10) year extension is a result of overly optimistic customer projections.  In Case No. GA-92-269, the Company estimated that approximately six hundred and fifty (650) new natural gas customers would use the fifteen (15) mile gas extension from Sedalia, through Smithton, to Otterville, Missouri.  Presently, there are approximately two hundred and thirty (230) customers.  The price of propane versus natural gas is the main factor.  

Staff has no objection to the tariff going into effect.  Staff apologizes for the transposition of the amounts.   
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